## WOODSTOWN MIDDLE SCHOOL

15 LINCOLN AVENUE, WOODSTOWN, NJ 08098 OFFICE: (856) 769-0144 EXT. 77223 FAX: (856)-769-3872



MRS. ALLISON J. PESSOLANO, PRINCIPAL

August 5, 2020

## Dear Parent/Guardian:

This letter is in regard to state mandated vaccinations for your child prior to the start of their sixth-grade school year.

In accordance with the New Jersey State Department of Health and Senior Services, all children born on or after January 1, 1997 shall have received one dose of Tdap (Tetanus, diphtheria, acellular pertussis) and one dose of a meningococcal (Menactra) vaccine. These vaccines are given when your child turns 11 years old and are required before they start 6th grade in September. If your child turns 11 before or during their 6th grade school year, the immunizations will be required at that time. Proof of vaccination, documented by your child's doctor, needs to be submitted to the Health Office.

## Proof of immunization should be sent to:

Karen Halter, RN Woodstown Middle School 15 Lincoln Ave Woodstown, NJ 08098

Any incoming 6<sup>th</sup> grader without proof of immunization will be excluded from school. COVID 19 restrictions have not lessened this very important requirement. Keeping our students up to date on vaccine schedules is very important. Please call or email Mrs. Halter with any questions. Halter.k@woodstown.org at 856-769-0144 x 55230

Sincerely,

Karen Halter